Castle Canoe Club Annual General Meeting 2009
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	Held at the West Reservoir Sunday 29th March 2009

	Attendees: 

Nick Fagerlund (current Chair)

Dave Ellis (current Health and Safety officer)

Lindsay Ellis (current Membership Secretary)

Ed Green (current Club Secretary)

Ian Tokelove (current Web and Communications Officer)

Jonathan Males (current Newsletter Editor)

Mark Rowe (current Social Secretary)

Paul Towell

Genia Gulyas

Polly Rossetti

Matthew Harvey

Claire Houvet

Aileen Soo

Jasna Kostic

Sped Rahman

Zak Chowdhury

Barbara McFarlane

Terry Kinsella (GLL)

Apologies:

Paul Wathan

Christine Dove

Claire Taylor

Dave Miller

Karenina Bury

Karina Townsend

Alan Tyler


Minutes from 2007/8 AGM

Minutes of the last AGM were presented and approved.  

Reports from Committee members.

Each committee member gave a brief description of their role and responsibilities and a verbal report on actions during the year.

Chair:  Nick Fungerland

Reported on meetings with GLL over the year.  

Social Secretary: Mark Rowe

The one social event planned during the year was cancelled due to the weather.  

Treasurer’s report: Paul Wathan 

The treasurer’s report was only read out in a brief format at the AGM and a copy of the full report is included herewith as an appendix to the notes for reference.  

Health & Safety (Duty Officer): Dave Ellis

The H&S officer explained the difficulties in ensuring that members undertake duty during the year. Members have missed 15 duties in the last year. Generally other members on the day step in, but on most winter Sundays the Safety Officer or Membership have stood in.

Membership Secretary – Lindsay Ellis

The membership secretary explained how the date on the membership form is collated and the membership renewals process is monitored. Currently there are 124 members (2008/09)

Web and Communications – Ian Tokelove

Website has been updated and simplified.  

Newsletter Editor – Johnathan Males

Three newsletters distributed via email and printed copy, although the constitution requires four editions be produced. The fourth has not been prepared as there has been a struggle to get articles. Feedback from members would be helpful

MOTION TO DISBAND THE CLUB
Proposed by Paul Wathan, Club Treasurer  

The motion was read by the Chair

Seconded:  None

Although the motion was not seconded the Chair, with the permission of the meeting, put the proposal to the floor. 

The full text of the motion is contained in the appendix

Comments made were made from the floor:   

· One member said Paul's motion made sense

· Why not keep the Club for Sunday paddlers, no other club in North London provides such facilities on a Sunday

· Many paddlers are happy just paddling on a Sunday

· Some members would like to build up the Club

· The Club is only as good as its Committee

· The Committee should be more visible and open

· Several members say that they would be happy being duty officer more often than currently to help the Club stay open

David Ellis spoke against the motion by proposing his motion as follows:

MOTION TO SPEND SOME OF CLUB FUNDS ON STRUCTURED TRAINING 

Proposed by Dave Ellis

Seconded by: Ian Tokelove

The full text of this motion is in the appendix

The following comments were made from the floor:

· There is no opportunity to learn white water skills at the club

· This would actively engage members

· Could focus on 1 and 2 star training

· Such training would build up skills and help with duty

· Paddle clinics are better than courses

· Should the focus be on training or training people to train others

· Would it be possible to run a trip that included such training, especially in terms of rescue training

DE comment: the point was not to change the nature of the Club in terms of the type of paddling and likewise the focus of the motion was not to debate a particular type of training but to get the Club to agree to spend money on training which would engage the members and allow the Club to grow.

Both motions were put to the meeting.  The Chair put each proposal to the vote.

Proposal 1: To disband the Club and give Club fund’s to Battersea Dogs Home (or to some other such charity as agreed by the AGM). This was defeated on a show of hands. Majority Vote against.

Proposal 2:  To spend club money on training. This was supported on a show of hands. Majority Vote in favour.

Election of Committee for 2009/10:

A number of the committee post holders advised they did not wish to stand for election again.  The following posts therefore required nominations. 

· Chair

· Newsletter Editor

· Treasurer

· Club Secretary

· Social Secretary

The following Committee members would be happy to stand for committee again:

· Membership Secretary

· Health and Safety (including Duty) Officer

· Web and Communications Officer

Chair: Claire Taylor

Nominated by:  Mark Rowe

Seconded by: David Ellis

Claire was unanimously elected.  

Health and Safety Officer: David Ellis

Nominated by Lindsay Ellis

Seconded by: Ian Tokelove

David was unanimously elected.  

Membership Officer: Lindsay Ellis

Nominated by Dave Ellis

Seconded by: Mark Rowe

Lindsay was unanimously elected.

Club Secretary:  Mark Rowe.

Nominated by Matthew Harvey

Seconded by: David Ellis

Mark was unanimously elected.

Newletter Editor:  
No nominations received.

Post vacant.

Web and Communications officer:  Ian Tokelove

Nominated by Genia Gulyas
Seconded by: David Ellis

Ian was unanimously elected.

Club Treasurer:  Ed Green

Nominated by: Susan Webster

Seconded by: Mark Rowe 

Ed was unanimously elected.

Social Secretary:  Post share:  Claire  Houvet and Aileen Soo

Nominated by: David Ellis

Seconded by:  Ed Green

Claire and Aileen were unanimously elected. 

Membership Fees

During the meeting GLL advised it would be seeking a £5 per member increase in rent due in the main to raising utility costs. It was proposed therefore that the annual membership fee for the club be raiwsed by £5 per member to cover the increase and enable club funds to be used for other activities such as training / paddle clinics. 

Discussion points:

Why do GLL get rent from the Club?

It was explained that GLL receive payment for the use of the reservoir and all equipment and boats.

Proposed by: Ian Tokelove

Seconded by: Jonathan Males 

This motion to raise the annual membership by £5 was passed on a show of hands. Majority vote in favour.

Any Other Business:

None

Meeting closed.  

Appendix

Full Text of Treasurers report

First of all, many apologies for being unable to join you at this year's AGM.  This will be the first Castle Canoe Club AGM I have missed for many years now, but following the first bit of rainfall we have seen for ages, I am afraid that the lure of a weekend's white water kayaking trip to north Wales was just too great!  Here is my end of year's treasurer's report for 2008/09:-

 During the past 12 months I have made a total of 23 visits to the bank (Barclays) and paid in a total of £4,315.00.  This sum is made up of £4,095 in membership fees (122 members) and £220 from fees collected at the three pool sessions to-date.  During the same period, I have written 11 cheques totalling £4,719.85.   Thus, there has been an excess of expenditure over income of £404.85.

 The expenditure is broken down as follows:

 1. 2008 AGM food and drink (M Rowe) £49.76

2. Newsletter postage (J Males) £20.13

3. Rent 1/12/07-31/3/08 (GLL) £80.00

4. BCU affiliation fee (BCU) £252.00

5. Website hosting fee (I Tokelove) £17.38

6. Ten paddle clinics (GLL) £400.00

7. Rent 1/4/08-30/9/08 (GLL) £2,440.63

8. Five pool sessions (GLL) £783.75

9. Use of boats / paddles / spraydecks at pool (RCC) £25.00

10. Rent 1/10/08-31/3/09 (GLL) £118.75

11. Two club signs (Wimbledon Signs) £532.45

Full draft end of financial year accounts are attached.

Thus, as one can see, GLL make up the largest beneficiary of the club chequebook in the sum of £3,823.13 representing 81% of total club expenditure for the year.

NB  Rent is calculated as 25/40ths of total membership fee income, payable in arrears at half yearly intervals on 30th September and 31st March (e.g. for every full year full member we pay GLL £25 of the £40 membership fee -  I understand that GLL wish to increase this figure to £30 for 2009/10).  

The club's total assets at year end (i.e. money in bank less liabilities) currently stands at £1,373.  Thus even with the proposed GLL rent increase for 2009/10, and on the assumption that the club continues in its present format (see separate motion below re disbandment), I would recommend that the annual membership fee for the full year ahead remains at £40 for a full member. 

I do not wish to stand for re-election to the committee as club treasurer, but assuming that the club continues in its present format and the post of treasurer is filled, the new club treasurer will need to arrange for an independent audit of the attached draft accounts and arrange for the club chequebook signatories to be amended (I recommend that there are three signatories, being the Treasurer, Secretary and Chairman).

If anyone has any queries regarding matters financial that cannot be answered by my fellow committee members, please feel free to email or call me at the contacts given below. 

Supporting statement provided by Paul Wathan for proposal to disband the club

Although this may sound a very radical motion (and it probably is), I wish to set out  my thoughts for this proposal.  The dictionary definition of a club is " an association of people united in pursuance of a common interest".   I believe Castle Canoe Club in its current format does not meet this definition.  Examples of our failings during this past year have included the following areas: 

· No direction / leadership

· Membership numbers decreasing from previous years

· Decreasing number of members participating in club sessions

· Poor attendance at paddle clinics

· No social events

· No trips / trip organiser on committee

· Perennial problem of having members not showing up to act as duty officer for club sessions

· Apathy amongst committee members / poor attendance record at committee meetings 

· Secretary resigning part way through year

· Lack of newsletter contributions from membership  

· Only two club newsletters published (constitution states there should be four)

· Website not regularly updated

· At least half of current committee not standing for re-election

The above list is not meant to be a criticism of any particular individual or group but I believe is systematic of what Castle Canoe Club has become. 

The vast majority of our members are content to use the reservoir as a place to go canoeing / kayaking on a Sunday morning or Tuesday evening on say a dozen or so occasions throughout the year and are perfectly happy for this to be the full extent of being a club member.  I do not have a problem with this but feel there is a distinct lack of club "spirit" as a result.  Those members (i.e. currently about 25% of the club membership and 80% of the committee) who wish to move onto the next level in terms of partaking in trips and a greater social experience join Regents Canoe Club.  

I do not wish to see the end of canoeing and kayaking at the West Reservoir but I also do not see Castle Canoe Club as being the vehicle to promote it.  The Club cannot continue to exist by relying on the commitment of two or three active members and I believe the way forward is for GLL to take over the administration and management of future adult canoeing and kayaking at the reservoir (as they indeed do so for under 18’s).  As can be seen from the club accounts, GLL received nearly £4,000 from the club during the last year (representing 81% of our total expenditure [or 91% if you exclude the one-off payment for the club signs] ), I therefore believe that GLL are best placed and have the expertise to manage adult canoeing and kayaking direct (i.e. by cutting out the club as "middle man").  This could be in the form of the current annual membership fee basis or on a pay as you go basis. 

For the above reasons, and in view of the fact that at least half of the current committee are not standing for re-election, I see this as an opportune time to propose that Castle Canoe Club in its present format is disbanded and its current financial assets (£1,373) is donated to  Battersea Dogs Home (or to some other such charity as agreed by the AGM).

Motion To Spend Club Funds on Training

Spend some of the Club’s surplus funds on structured training which will actively engage the membership, e.g. 1 & 2 BCU star training and Foundation Safety and Rescue or any other such training / coaching.

